
Sorry Wrong Car!
So the other day I was waiting outside Walmart for my husband
to get our Wii-fund…  I know, I said I wasn’t going to wait in
the car with the kids anymore, but I dropped him off and went
home  to  get  some  forgotten  items  for  our  Mother’s  Day
excursion, so I wasn’t sitting there the entire time.  Good
thing too, because I went home, bumbled around the house for a
bit, came back and still spent a good 10 minutes waiting for
him to make his return.  But I turned the car off right away
this time, and I was fully expecting it to take awhile because
he was making a return at Walmart on a Saturday after all.  I
even made the joke, see ya tomorrow…

But while I was waiting, I heard the cargo door of our minivan
open up, and I thought, that’s strange, I didn’t know he was
going to be buying anything he’d have to put back there…  so I
look  in  my  rearview  mirror,  and  there’s  a  strange  lady
standing there with a confused look on her face.  “Sally?” 
she said.  “Um, no, I think you have the wrong car…”  I
replied as my 2 little girls turned around in the back seat
and stared at her.  The van she was waiting for then pulled up
beside  us,  with  the  driver  –  Sally,  I  assume  –  laughing
hysterically  while  her  friend  loaded  her  items  into  the
correct van this time and hopped in the passenger side.  She
rolled down her window and tried to justify her mistake, “See
they look alike; I’m not crazy!”  Well, her friends’ minivan
was a Chrysler Pacifica, whereas ours is a Chevy Uplander, and
her friends was 2-tone with gray on the undercarriage, but I
guess they were similiar in color…  but still, it was a funny
experience and probably really embarrassing for Sally’s friend
– just a testament to what a circus Walmart can be on a
Saturday no matter where you live…  Sunday I have to go there
just to pick up my daughter’s birthday cake, ugh.  Maybe I’ll
send my husband instead…  no wait, I’d better not – I’d like
him to make it back in time for the birthday party!
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